

NORWOOD RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Held at 7 Coke St, Norwood on Wednesday, November 11, 2020

Present: Ian Radbone, Tom Smith, Rowena Dunk, Chris Francis, Alison Wood

Meeting commenced at 7:35pm.

Previous minutes:

The minutes from the previous committee meeting were accepted as a true and factual record by those committee members that were present.

Matters arising:

- Ian wrote a letter to Steven Marshall with a revised position on the Prosser St/Portrush Rd green space issue.
- Tom submitted an NRA submission about the Smart City Plan
- Chris, Ian, Alison & Rowena attended the National Trust meeting
Chris, Alison & Rowena also attended the second meeting held
- Ian, Chris, Alison & Rowena attended the CASA AGM where Vicky Chapman spoke
- The community noticeboard duties were handed over from Adrian Redden to Tom (with Alison & Chris as backups). A \$30 Dillon's voucher was given to Adrian as a thankyou for his (and his wife's) four years of doing this job
- Sandy Wilkinson still being chased for a newsletter article
- Alison arranged the printing of the current newsletter and its distribution in cafes etc
- Dillons have been contacted re possibility of installing a brochure holder adjacent to the noticeboard to hold newsletters
- Norwood Football Club meeting had less than usual numbers but was well received
- Ian has submitted the form to Green Adelaide to apply for the liability insurance. This relates to the Gilbert St greening project
- The NRA's public officer has been changed with the SA Government to be Ian

Treasurer report:

- Current bank balance is \$1421.44. Petty cash is \$153.10 making a total of \$1574.54.
- CASA membership fee of \$40 paid prior to AGM
- A \$50 donation (from marmalade sales) is to be made to Protect Our Heritage

Activities:

- Ian met with David Cree re a potential council name change

Advocacy:

- Planning Code – There are to be training seminars for community leaders – Ian and Chris likely to attend

- Janet Scott from the Colonel Light Gardens Residents Association is prepared to give a demonstration of the planning portal at Chris's.

Media:

- Mailchimp – Tom to enable unsubscribe preferences feature.
- Noticeboard – requires two people due to the door swinging in the wind. Tom to meet with Alison and Chris to go through what is required.

Newsletter:

Meetings:

- Next general meeting potentially to be held on 11th February 2021 with a topic of the planning code.
- Under the current COVID conditions any thoughts of a Christmas social function for members was abandoned.

Membership:

- Current membership for 2020/21 is 45.

Other Business:

- Local resident associations meetings – Ian to chair the next one on 17/11/20 at 10:00am in Kent Town.
- Mayoral meetings – discussion on whether other RA representation should be there. There were mixed views and no decisions were made at this time.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, 2nd December 7:00pm at Chris's. Committee member partners are welcome to join us from 8:00pm for a Christmas drink.

Meeting closed at 9:10pm